UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA

ACADEMIC SENATE: IRVINE DIVISION


2006-07 Annual Report 

Faculty Board for Undecided/Undeclared Students

To the Irvine Divisional Senate Assembly:

The Faculty Board for Undecided/Undeclared Students respectfully submits its report of activities for the academic year 2006-07.

I.
Council Operations  

Tony Givargis, Assistant Professor of Computer Science-Systems in the Donald Bren School of Information Computer Sciences, chaired the Faculty Board for Undecided/Undeclared Students in 2006-07.  The Board met twice during the academic year to review and make recommendations to the Undecided/Undeclared Advising Program.  Attending regular U/U meetings were eight elected members, the Associate Dean of Undergraduate Education, the Director of Undecided/Undeclared Advising, the Associated Students of UCI Representative, and the Associated Graduate Students Representative.  In academic year 2005-06, the Board agreed to meet once a quarter with the stipulation that members participate in U/U events, which generally take place once a quarter. 

II.
Undecided/Undeclared Student Update

· There were 800 students enrolled in University Studies 2 (US2) fall quarter.

· Students had the option of enrolling in 2 First-Year Integrated Programs (FIP) this year.  Students could take these sequences in place of or in addition to University Studies 2 (US2).

· U/U students are required to come in for advising during the summer.

· Incoming freshman are guaranteed two years of housing.  This is the first cohort to have been given this guarantee.  Transfer students are guaranteed 1 year of housing.  

· U/U students are required to participate in 1 philanthropy project.  In the past, students have visited senior centers and have participated in a campus big brother/sister day with children who are in the process of being taken from their parents. 
· Biological Sciences is the most popular School that U/U students transfer into.

· Students who enter with a declared major and stick with it and students who enter undeclared, take the same amount of time to graduate.  Students who enter with a major, but switch, tend to take an additional quarter to graduate.

· The majority of U/U freshman are enrolled in the fall University Studies course.  Not all students enrolled in University Studies are U/U students.  
· Next year, students will be required to take University Studies 2 in the fall.  One small section will be offered in winter for students with extenuating circumstances.
III. 
Faculty Fairs
· The faculty fairs went well this year.  They were held in the residence halls and refreshments were served.  

· Two faculty fairs took place fall quarter.  

· About 30 students attended each faculty fair.  Those students that attended were engaged and more involved than previous attendees.
· One of the most important goals of the fairs is to have the students engage with the faculty.

· The faculty fairs took place at 5:30 p.m. and 6:00 p.m.  

· Students receive a ticket for attending the faculty fair and are given the choice of attending the faculty fair instead of attending a lecture.
IV.
Plans and Continuing Items for 2007-08

A.
New Program for Sophomore U/U Students
· A new program for sophomore U/U students will begin next year.  The goal is to have these students explore and narrow down what they are interested in doing and ultimately declare a major.

· The sophomore U/U students will attend group advising in the fall and individual advising in the winter and spring.


B.
Graduate Student Mentors
· Although students enrolled in University Studies already meet with a peer academic advisor (an upperclassman) once a week, it was suggested that freshmen also connect with graduate students.  

· Graduate students who are training to be mentors to students, may see this as a good opportunity. 

· If Graduate Studies would like to develop a graduate student mentoring program, U/U would be very interested in becoming involved.  
· Biological Sciences offers a mentoring program, whereby students sign-up for a mentor.  A similar program could be set up with a pool of graduate student mentors.  Interested students could potentially rotate to mentors in different disciplines.  

· You Teach is a program for undergraduate students who would like to teach a 1-unit seminar.  The students receive training and mentoring.  The same program could be offered to graduate students who would like to become involved with mentoring and teaching undergraduates.  

C.
U/U Student Attendance at Lectures
· It was suggested that U/U students sit in on lectures to be better exposed to the subject matter of the various majors.  A web sign-up sheet could be created so that students would attend on a day that would be most appropriate for the student, as well as most convenient for the faculty member. 

· Since it may be difficult to identify enough appropriate courses for the roughly 800 students who are enrolled in US2, students could attend lectures as extra credit or as an alternative activity.

· Professors would have to be contacted beforehand to inquire what the maximum number of students they would want to attend on a given day.

· U/U Board members were encouraged to be the first to open their classes up to U/U students.  Or if they themselves would not be teaching a class that is appropriate for U/U students, they were encouraged to ask their colleagues if they would be willing to participate.   

· It might be more beneficial for students to attend upper division classes to get a better understanding of what to look forward to.  It would be a good idea to ask professors what lectures would be the most appropriate for U/U students to attend.   

D.
2007-08 Meetings
· It was suggested that U/U meetings be scheduled for an hour and a half next year in order to thoroughly discuss the issues.
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